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The Aurora Gun Club is affiliated with: 

Amateur Trap Association (ATA) 

CMP Affiliated 

Colorado State Trap Association (CSTA) 

National Muzzle Loading Rifle Association 

National Rifle Association (NRA) 

Practical Shooting Association (PSAC) 

United States Practical Shooting Assoc. 

AURORA GUN CLUB 

www.auroragunclub.com

 

Tom Desmond ‘22 - President 

president@auroragunclub.com 

  

Chris Baker ’21- 1st VP Membership 

membership@auroragunclub.com 

720-936-4218 

 

David Faingold ’20  -  2nd VP Maintenance 

303-883-4144 

 

Michael Quiring ‘20 - Secretary 

secretary@auroragunclub.com 

720-431-5055 

 

Loren Kohler ’21 - Treasurer 

treasurer@auroragunclub.com  

 720-670-7579  

 

Emmanuel Boyd ’22 303-360-0645 

Mel Caraway ‘22 720-394-8539 

Dave Leiker ‘20  303-523-5242 

Dietrich Whitesides’21  720-447-2969 

 

  

Board Email:  board@auroragunclub.com 

Summer Weekend  

Clubhouse Hours 

 9am - 1pm 

If the forecast high is 40 degrees or less,      
the clubhouse will be closed.  Call first if the 

weather is bad. 
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COMMITTEE & PROJECT CHAIRMEN                                                                                              

ACTIVITY COORDINATOR:  OPEN 

AR-15:  Pete Benoit,  720-939-5396 

ATA:  Loren Kohler, 720-670-7579 or Mark Taylor 

ARCHERY:  Greg Sether, 720-469-6364 

BLACK POWDER RIFLE:  Les Lokken, 303-795-9771 

BLACK POWDER RIFLE/PISTOL:  Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

CENTER FIRE BENCH REST:  Harold Lee, 303-340-8811 

CMP:  Rob Lucernoni, 303-809-0705 

COWBOY ACTION SHOOT:  Bill Edick, 720-218-1871 

COWBOY ACTION SHOOT:  Mike Wandell,  303-770-7220 

COWBOY SILHOUETTE:  Mike Benskin, 303-680-3719  

COWBOY SILHOUETTE:  Rick Geist, 303-288-2235 

DISABLED & WW PROGRAM:  OPEN 

ELECTION:  Dave Carriker, 303-798-3471 

MAGNUM HANDGUN:  Emmanuel Boyd, 303-360-0645 

MILITARY ACTION:  OPEN 

MILITARY BOLT ACTION BENCH REST:  Paul Lundberg, 720-789-1201 

MILITARY BOLT ACTION BENCH REST: Willie Chatman 915-731-7405  

MILITARY RIFLE:  Bill Chin, 303-841-2168 

MILITARY RIFLE:  Steve Chagolla, 303-887-9628 

NRA Action Pistol:  Bob Daneker, bdaneker@gmail.com 

NRA SILHOUETTE:  Dave Bonner 303-981-5652 or Michael Ehr 303-886-5169  

PSAC:  Roger Briden, 303-402-0682 

PSAC:  Matthew Hess, 303-815-6488 

STEEL CHALLENGE:  OPEN 

TRAP (MONTHLY): Richard Dimisko, 303-241-5023 

TRAP (WEDNESDAY):  Don Philips, 303-366-7481 

 

AGC PERSONNEL & CONTACTS 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANTS:  Nicole Quiring or Carla Smith at 720-662-7589  or  

auroragunclub@q.com 

CARETAKER:  Richard Parker, 720-771– 7586 or 

caretaker@auroragunclub.com 

CHIEF RANGE OFFICER:  Terry Humbargar, 303-671-9592 or 

chiefrangeofficer@auroragunclub.com 

CLUBHOUSE MANAGER:  Adrianne Novak 

PERSONNEL:  Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

PERSONNEL:  Tom Desmond, tadivmail@gmail.com 

WEB PAGE:  Refugio Silva, 720-273-2918 



    Minutes  
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES 8/11/2020 

Meeting called to order at 7pm by President Tom Desmond 

Present: Baker, Boyd, Desmond, Faingold, Kohler, Leiker, Quiring, Whitesides, Caraway 

I.  CALL TO ORDER 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

II.  AGENDA 

8.11.2020 a. Motion to approve agenda  

Motion seconded and passed  

 

III. MINUTES  

8.11.2020 b.  Motion to approve minutes from 7/14/2020 BOD meeting  

Motion seconded and passed 

  

VII. MEMBERS FORUM 

Randy Still – Randy asked if the club can get a golf cart for the Range Officers to drive around the club to check on things.  He said it had been dis-

cussed at a previous meeting a few years ago and wanted to bring it up again. Randy stated that he could get a good used one at a reasonable price. 

Tom said that he would need to check with the insurance company to see if getting a golf cart will affect the insurance rates.  

Loren Kohler – ATA Match - Loren mentioned there is a service called PreSquad.com he would like to look at for ATA events.  PreSquad.com is sub-

scription based and he will do a cost analysis and get back to the board.  In his analysis, he will contact other local gun clubs to see how they pay for 

the subscription fees.  Do they absorb them or pass the cost along to shooters? 

 

Chris Baker – Muzzleloader - Chris asked the club for $100 plus tax to purchase plaques for his event. 

8.11.2020 c. Motion to approve $100 to purchase plaques for Black Powder discipline matches 
Motion seconded and passed 

 

Tom Desmond – One of the trap shooters suggested that the club discontinue using paper cards for trap and just pay with coins ($5.00) all the time.  

There would be an exception for Wednesday trap as the price difference is $4 on Wednesdays.  Don runs the match on Wednesday and would like to 

keep it as is.  The coins would be attached to the clipboards instead of cards.  The paper cards will continue to be used until they are all gone, and the 

clubhouse would no longer sell new paper cards, just coins.  David Faingold mention that the coin operated system is a success and says he would 

like to add another coin machine at some point.  The discussion will be added to the September agenda. 

 

Tom Desmond – Dave Bonner sent an email asking for $350 for trophies for his NRA Silhouette Match.  

8.11.2020 d. Motion to approve $350 for Dave Bonner’s request to purchase trophies for the NRA Silhouette Match 
Motion seconded and passed 7 to 2 – Board members, Deitrich Whitesides and Loren Kohler did not approve. 
 

VIII. OLD BUSINESS 

Financial Report — Treasurer, Loren Kohler - July revenues were $21,822 and our expenses were $31,340 leaving a loss of ($9,518).  Our YTD reve-

nue is $147,089 and our YTD expenses are $163,783 leaving a loss of ($16,694).  Account balances: Checking Account $56,979; Payroll Account 

$10,675 and Chase Savings Account $198,959; Bank of the West Money market account $151,956; Edward Jones CD – closed.   Bank of the West 

CD $205,877; Chase Bank CD $201,742.  Looking at expenses, as utilities were up significantly from last July. Received another copy for bankruptcy 

protection from the Oil Company that was going to drill.  Does not look like they will be doing anything more. 

 

Maintenance Update – 2nd VP of Maintenance, David Faingold – The asphalt company came out a second time in August to perform warranty work on 

the areas that still had standing water near the caretaker’s house.  He believes the issue was addressed and it is good now.  The trees were removed 

on berm 6.  He also purchased 6 new trees from the Tree farm to replace those that died.  David will work on replacing the rock in the trap area with 

smaller pea gravel for safety purposes.  Michael suggested pavers instead of rock but that may be too costly.  There is a piece of the top of the 100-

yd cover that is warped.  David will call the company that installed the cover to see if they can address the issue.  



Minutes Continued 
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September Work Party - 2nd VP of Maintenance, David Faingold – The next Work Party is scheduled for Saturday, September 12th at 8:00am.  The 

club will be closed that day.  Members that attend will need to practice outdoor social distancing and should plan to bring masks as well as provide 

their own beverages and snacks for the day.   

 

Rules Committee – Review of Proposed Rules - 1st VP of Membership, Chris Baker – The Rules Committee met at the club on Saturday, August 

1st.  The committee consisted of Chris Baker, Michael Quiring and Mel Caraway. Discussion of proposed rules.  Strikethrough is removal 

and underlined is added. Unquoted plain text is additional background on the proposed change.  The following changes were proposed:  

 

GENERAL RULES ALL RANGES 

A9. The use Possession of alcoholic beverages is not permitted on AGC Property.  Anyone under the influence of drugs or alcohol, or suspected 

of the same may not handle a firearm and will be required to leave the AGC property. 

TARETS 

T2. Use of proper/appropriate steel targets on the 100 yard range, the 50 yard ranges, or the Silhouette range must be positioned so all projec-

tiles fired will impact near the middle of the berm or be driven down into the dirt.  

T3. All shotgun patterning must be accomplished on the patterning board located in berm 1.  Patterning paper is available in the clubhouse when 

open.  (Moved to B6) 

T4.    Steel targets are prohibited on 50 yard berms #1 and #7. (Moved to B5) 

T5.  Only personal targets may be used for crossbow bolts or broad-head arrows on the archery range.  (Moved to AR1) 

GUESTS 

GU1. All guests must sign in to include family members.  During open clubhouse hours sign in shall be at the clubhouse.  When the clubhouse is 
closed, sign in shall be at the caretaker drop box using provided envelopes.  All guests must sign the club liability waiver.  Parents of minor 

children must sign the waiver for their children. (Moved GU5 to GU1 and shifted GU1, GU2, GU3 and GU4 down) 

50 YARD RANGES 

B3.  No centerfire rifle cartridges in berms 1 and 7 to include .223, 5.56, and 7.62 X 39.  Pistol caliber cartridges and shotgun shells are the only 

ammunition permitted on berms 1 and 7. 

B4.  Firearms will not be handled for any reason when someone is forward of said firearm.  Eg: If a member and/or accompanied guest is firing a 

weapon at the 15 yard line and weapons are on a table at the 45 yard line the latter may not be handled.  

B5.  The use of steel targets are prohibited on berms 1 and 7. 

B6.  All shotgun patterning must be accomplished on the patterning board located in berm 1.  Patterning paper is available in the clubhouse when 

open. 

100 YARD RANGES 

C7.  All rounds fired must impact near the middle of the berm. Proper Steel targets should be placed as close to the back of the berm as practical. 

200 YARD RANGES 

D3. TARGETS: Steel targets on the 200 yard range must be positioned to the far right side of the impact berm so all rounds fired impact safely. 

Only lead bullets are allowed for 200 yard steel targets.  Jacketed bullets are prohibited for 200 yard steel targets. 

D4.  All other Paper targets must be positioned in the center of the target frame backer, no hanging or mounting of targets to the frames structure. 

Removal of targets is required prior to leaving the range. 

ARCHERY RANGE 

AR1. Only personal targets may be used for crossbow bolts or broad-head arrows on the archery range. 

AR2.  No handling of firearms within the boundaries of the archery range. 

SILHOUETTE RANGE 

ME4. During CMP matches, shooters may shoot in front of the benches on the 200 yard range. 



Minutes Continued 
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8.11.2020 e. Motion to accept the updated Member Rule changes as documented and discussed. 

Motion seconded and pass 

 

Clubhouse Improvements Update – Dave Leiker – There were two companies that came out to look at updating the clubhouse. One of the compa-

nies said they could not perform the work right now due to a few big projects that came up.  The second company would not be able to give an 

exact bid until they had a definitive job/plan in place for the clubhouse improvements.  One of the improvements that was talked about during the 

meetings was the flooring and it was suggested that maybe an epoxy coating could be put on the floor and that would take about a week to do.  

The next step would be to get an architect (maybe a member) to work on plans that can be given to a contractor for an exact bid.  Chris Baker 

suggested waiting until Jan/Feb 2021 to do any work to the clubhouse, during a slower time of the year. Deitrich contacted three companies and 

only heard back from one. Michael may have someone in mind that could give a bid. 

 

Employee Range Use - 1st VP of Membership, Chris Baker – Chris would like to make a change on page 14 of AGC Employee Manual.  The 

change would include adding a new section that references that an employee’s use of the range is contingent upon attending a new member ori-

entation. 

8.11.2020 f. Motion to accept the update to the Employee Manual to include an employee’s use of the range is contingent upon attending a new 

member orientation. 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

Review COVID-19 Restrictions – President, Tom Desmond – No updates at this time.  Manny mentioned that the sports store by Southlands and 

Water World were offering testing. 

 

IX. NEW BUSINESS 

Incident Report – President, Tom Desmond - No official reports. However, it was mentioned that a member fell off a bench at the 200-yd range 

and broke his hip. He was there for the military match when he fell.  He was taken to the hospital by ambulance.  It was discussed that the 3-

legged benches need to be fixed so they are sturdier for members.  David Faingold said this can be added to the list of things to do at the Work 

Party on 9/12.   

 

BOD Election Ballot Initiative – President, Tom Desmond – Tom received an email from a member asking about the required NRA membership for 

AGC members.  Tom looked at the club bylaws and they were updated in 2002 to include that AGC members would be required to hold an NRA 

membership to be a member of the club.  The election results for this change included a 290 member vote which was only 29% and while the 

current requirement for a bylaw change is 40% member approval, Tom has not been able to verify the requirement from the old bylaws.  After 

some discussion by the Board, it was determined that there is no real benefit for the club to require that members hold an NRA membership and 

there could be other second amendment agencies that could also be a consideration. Tom would like to add a ballot initiative to this year’s ballot 

to include removing the NRA membership requirement.  The club would need approximately 415 members to vote for this change to updated in 

the bylaws.  Deitrich will check on the affiliation between the NRA and the club. This topic will be added to next month’s agenda. 

 

BOD Election Update – Election Chair, Dave Carriker – The election is still possible for this year as we have 3 candidates and only need one more 

for an election to take place.  August 25th is the deadline for members to send in their candidacy.  A mass email notification will be sent out to 

members. 

 

Review of September Calendar – Nicole Quiring reviewed the September Calendar.  

 

X. ROUND TABLE 

Manny Boyd – Manny mentioned that the tire at number 16 on the 100-yd range still need to be repaired.  

 

Loren Kohler – Loren had a member volunteer to help with the annual finance review on Saturday, August 15th in the education trailer.   

 

Chris Baker – Chris will be hunting next month and might miss the September board meeting. He asked for someone to take his proxy if this hap-

pens. Loren Kohler offered to take Chris’ proxy if necessary. 

 

Dave Leiker – Dave has noticed that people drive through the parking lot too fast and would like to ask about getting a flashing speed limit sign. 

Tom mentioned that the club has looked into it before and the signs are around $1,000.  We could possibly look at getting speed bumps instead.  



Announcements 

Minutes Continued 
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Carla mentioned that speed bumps in the parking lot could present a real barrier to snow plowing.  David Faingold will look into possibly adding 

speed bumps.  Also, he asked if the 100-yd target stands were going to get worked on.  They will check with Willie when he is back at the club. 

 

Loren Kohler – Called the club phone and it went directly to voice mail.  Wanted to know if the phone could ring in the clubhouse first. 

 

XI. RECESS & ADJOURNMENT 

 

Recess for 10 minutes before executive session 

 

XII.  EXECUTIVE SESSION at 8:25pm 

Attention AGC Members - COVID-19 Modified Restrictions 

The board appreciates your patience during the State-wide Safer-at-home order with the following restrictions.    
 
The following limitations, until lifted by the board, supersede the related published AGC rules: 
 
• Remember – if you feel sick, stay home. 
• The club is open to members and guests (maximum of four guests at one time per the standard rules). Please be sure to 

continue to follow all rules associated with “Guests” per the Aurora Gun Club Member Rules.   
• Member badges must continue to be visible at all times.  

• The clubhouse, the education trailer and the bench rest trailer are now open, however they are limited to 10  persons in 
the building, “social distancing” must be maintained, no food or beverage preparation and a contact-tracing record is 
required if people are closer than 6 feet for more than 15 minutes.  All persons 11 years and older are required to wear 
face masks when inside all club buildings.  

•  Trap: 
•  Shooters must maintain 6 feet distance from each other at all times. 
• “Regular” weekend trap, Wednesday trap and clubhouse operations resumed in June 
•  Coin operated use Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays. 
•  Coins may be purchased in the clubhouse on Saturdays and Sundays 

•  Discipline shoots will be limited to 25 participants (or 25 per berm) with contact tracing. 
•  Spacing on flagged ranges must maintain 6 foot social distancing. 
•  Berm use is limited to 25 persons per berm and must maintain 6 foot social distancing. 
 

***Please note: Monthly Board Meetings will have limited seating, due to the requirements for social distancing. 

Proposed New Member Rules 

AGC Members, please take a moment to review the proposed rule changes that are listed in the board meeting         

minutes under Rules Committee – Review of Proposed Rules.   

If you have a comment to share with the board please email Nicole Quiring at auroragunclub@q.com and the information 

will be passed along to the board members.  Or plan to attend the next board meeting on Tuesday, September 8th at 7:00 

pm in the clubhouse.  Thank you! 

mailto:auroragunclub@q.com


Announcements Continued 
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Member Contact Information 
With the election process and renewal invoices just around the corner, please make sure that your contact information         

is up to date! 

If you have a change of address, phone number or email update, please contact Nicole Quiring by email at:                     

auroragunclub@q.com 

Phone:  720-662-7589  or by mail at:  PO Box 4038  Parker, CO  80134  to update your account. 

You can also view and submit personal changes through your member profile online at www.auroragunclub.com > MY AGC. 

Be sure to use your Member ID and 7-digit badge number to login. 

Thank you! 

Work Party Coming Up - Save the Date 
 

The next “Work Party” is scheduled for Saturday, September 12th at 8:00am. The Range will be closed this day. If you plan 

to attend, please be sure to bring a mask, your own beverages and snacks, and plan to practice social distancing during this 

time.  This is the last Work Party before renewals. 

Thank you! 
 

I would like to thank R.O. and member, Steve Chagolla for his quick response and skill when I was choking on some food at 

the club in July. Steve applied the Heimlich maneuver, probably saving my life. 

Peter Benoit 

Congratulations! - Quilts of Valor Recipients 
 

 
The Quilts of Valor Foundation consists of some amazingly accomplished,  
artistic ladies who make quilts with a patriotic flare for veterans of all branches 
and periods of service. The quilts are awarded ceremoniously and awardees’    
military accomplishments are summarized. 
 
The Aurora Gun Club hosted a Quilts of Valor ceremony outside the clubhouse 
on Saturday, August 15th.  Some of our very own members were honored for 
their service and received an amazing quilt. 
 
(Left to right: Carol Smith accepting for his father Marvin Smith, Capt. Bob 
Averill, Col. Bob Fisher, Mel Caraway, Bruce Sayer, Buddy Farah accepting for 
his brother Charles Farah) 
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MICHAEL QUIRING  -  I have served on the AGC board for the past three years with the most recent roll as Secretary. I 

have     leveraged this opportunity to engage with the members by building relationships, improve the safety, and              

aesthetics of the club.  Between sanctioned and day to day interaction I feel I accomplished what I intended.  As a board 

member you make hard decisions with the interest of the club and the majority of the membership. That isn't always fun for 

everyone, but it is        important to ensure a safe and fun place to exercise the shooting sports and build comradery.  There 

is no     acceptable      decision that would please the majority, but I assure you every decision I have made was in the best 

interest of the club. Knowing now what I did not know three years ago, I would still be honored to sit on the board and       

represent you.  

BIOs for Board Election 

DAVID FAINGOLD - I am currently serving as the 2nd VP-Maintenance on the Board of Directors for the Aurora Gun Club 
where I have served for the past 3 years.  I am a NRA Tripple Distinguished Expert, RSO, and Shotgun Instructor.  I am also 
an Amateur Trapshooting Association (ATA) member, and assists with registration at ATA events held at AGC.  In addition, I 
am a member of Colorado Gun Collectors Association.  In my area of responsibility on the Board of Directors, I have       
managed the day to day needs of the club, as well as followed through on projects to keep the club a safe and fun place to 

shoot.   

RON A. DOBBS - My name is Ron Dobbs and I have been a member since the beginning of 2017.  I have helped with the 
renewal packages and the new member process.  My background is in the military, martial arts, law enforcement, and am 
working toward my law degree.  I would like to serve as a member of the Board of Directors because I believe I bring a 
unique background and can help continue the growth of the club.  I also believe I have some new ideas for consideration that 
might improve membership benefits.  Feel free to let me know if I can answer any question, or concerns.  You can reach me 

at 720.281.9766, or via email at rad31708@gmail.com.  Thank you for your consideration. 

CARL SCHULDIES - I thoroughly appreciate the club and would like to be a more integral part of ensuring it's future exceeds 
the expectations of our members.  I've enjoyed shooting most of my life and am an avid 2nd Amendment supporter.  I retired 
a couple of years ago after 30 years from a national company and spent the majority of my career in Operations Manage-
ment.  I'm confident that the skills and experience (including: Facilities, Maintenance, Security, Safety and Budgeting) that I 
offer would benefit our club.  I appreciate your consideration.  Thanks, Carl 

Annual Election Information 
 

Our annual board election and meeting will be held on Sunday, October 4th to fill three positions.  Look for your ballot in the 

mail by the middle of September.  Should you have any questions, please contact  Dave Carriker at 303-798-3471 or Nicole 

Quiring, Administrative Assistant at  720-662-7589  or  email at:  auroragunclub@q.com 

Please see member biographies below! 

mailto:rad31708@gmail.com
mailto:auroragunclub@q.com
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Match Results  

NRA Action Pistol Match - August 2020 

          Director Bob decided to start the NRA Action Pistol match a little earlier so as to avoid the heat of the day.  Getting up a little earli-
er was a challenge for some of us but getting home earlier was worth it to me.  Seems like I still have most of the day to do other things.  
Good job, Bob! 
 
     We had a couple members and a guest stop by as visitors just to see what NRA Action Pistol has to offer.  Since time allowed we 
even let some of them shoot our .22 pistols.  It was kind of fun to hear the comments about not just the sport, guns or shooting but the 
fun that we were having.  Hopefully, we’ll see some more new shooters at next month’s match (September 13th). 
 
      One of the cool things about the shooting sports is that you can see your improvement, or when you make mistakes.  It’s not just 
the fundamentals but sometimes it is the equipment as well.  The feeling is kind of hard to describe but when you mess up a stage or a 
string and then discover that you have a loose sight, a stripped grip screw or something like that, well, you just feel like you solved a 
problem and can’t wait for the next time!  Sometimes you don’t discover the problem right away and the mystery needs a little work.  
But that’s the nature of the shooting sports, I guess. 
 
     Our scores, as you will see, are really showing some promise as competitors get instruction, shoot practice, modify gear and on and 
on.  The dedication is a real motivator to me. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*Bob Hughes shot the Falling Plates a second time because he finds them more challenging than the Modified Barricade. 

 

     There is still a lot going on in the NRA Action Pistol world.  All of the major shoots, like the Bianchi Cup, have been cancelled.  But 
August 15th & 16th there is still a regional NRA AP match in Cheyenne.  Competitors from the US Army Competitive Marksmanship Unit 
and the US Border Patrol will be attend as will some of our Aurora Gun Club shooters.  I’ll try to report on the outcome next month. 
 
     Another local club near Kiowa is also hosting an Approved AP match, complete with a moving target stage on October 17th.  There 
are still our club, and other local club, matches.  Although not “approved” they are still fun and challenging, and great practice!   
 
     PRACTICE?!?  Are you kidding me?  The answer is a resounding NO!  Maybe a lot of matches were cancelled this year and even 
though we can’t predict what next year may bring we are eager to embrace the challenges of marksmanship and competition.  With the 
across the board improvement that many of our shooters are enjoying now would be a horrible time to give up on the challenges!  I’ll 
bet that it’s the same with you, too.   
 
     Until next time, shoot safe, shoot straight and shoot often (especially NRA Action Pistol!). 
 

Bob Daneker, Alex Ragulsky and the entire NRA Action Pistol Group 

Shooter Barricade 
Modified 
Barricade 

Falling 
Plates Practical Total Division 

Alex Ragulsky 475-38X 480-39X 470-47X 472-27X 1897-151X Open 22 

Alex Ragulsky 448-25X 472-37X 460-46X 469-25X 1849-133X Open CF 

Bob Hughes 445-23X 460-46X* 460-46X 462-25X 1827-140X Open CF 

Steve Knoll 454-25X 469-28X 440-44X 464-24X 1827-121X Metal 22 

Steve Knoll 466-22X 473-32X 400-40X 449-15X 1788-109X Metal CF 

Scott Stewart 448-17X 449-16X 380-38X 385-14X 1662-85X Open 22 

Rich Sundvick 388-14X 433-18X 420-42X 412-15X 1653-89X Metal RF 

Scott Starks 428-15X 385-16X 350-35X 429-18X 1592-84X Metal CF 

D. Whitesides 429-20X 440-13X 290-29X 376-10X 1535-72X Revol CF 

Jim Flagg 409-14X 399-13X 210-21X 325-5X 1343-53X Open 22 

Bob Daneker 380-9X 343-5X 150-15X 341-6X 1214-35X Metal CF 



August Cowboy Shoot 

      We celebrated two years of sponsoring the monthly Cowboy Shoot at the AGC with beautiful weather and happy cowboys/girls playing the game 
we love.  We were lucky enough to have four new shooters who have not shot with us before.  One shooter, Rooster, had not ever shot a cowboy 
match before and he did very well for his first shoot. I loaned him my guns to shoot, with black powder, and he may just have to switch over to the 
holy black when he comes back again to join us. Congratulations to Rafe Greystone, Sky King and Diamond Curly for shooting a clean match.  We 
are getting more western theme props monthly which helps all of us into getting into the era of the single action pistols, lever action rifles and side by 
side shotguns or Winchester 97 shotguns.  There is always room for more cowboys/girls that would like to join us and shoot the era guns of the old 
west.  If anyone has any questions feel free to call me at 720-218-1871 and I would be more than happy to explain in detail any questions about  
cowboy shooting.  Yes you can shoot your 22 caliber single action pistols, rifles and any caliber of shotgun that you may have that is either a side by 
side or the Winchester model 97.  Lead bullets are required.  If you don't want to dress the part as a cowboy that is no problem as long you have a 
good time. All of us shooting are safety officers so we watch out for each other just to prevent any dangerous moves. The results of the match are 
included.  Happy Trails to you from Trapper, Jinglebob Gerri, Badger and Diamond Curly.  Come on out and join us on the second Wednesday of 
September. 
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Match Results Cont. 

1. 131.13 - Badger   8. 249.57 - Henry 

2. 159.92 - Stumbleweed   9. 258.13 - Diamond Curly     CLEAN 

3. 166.82 - Cool Hand Coz  10. 276.26 - Trapper  

4. 171.76 - Rafe Greystone    CLEAN   11. 290.74 - Sky King               CLEAN 

5. 209.92 - Austin Tayshus   12. 305.90 - Rooster 

6. 213.01 - Jinglebob Gerri   13. 365.42 - Hot Shot Hayden  

7. 222.69 - Russ The Red     

August 9 Monthly Trap Shoot Results 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our next and final scheduled shoot of 2020 will be held on September 13.  I may not be able to attend and Sonny has volunteered to step in and take 
my place.  If anyone is willing to help, I'm sure Sonny would be grateful.  I'd like to thank Sonny and Dave Leiker with their help with the August shoot 
and also thank the members who participated.  The September shoot is also a good time for all members to take their shotguns out and blow the 
dust off to get ready for bird hunting seasons which are upcoming shortly.  Remember that we still have the optional Progressive pot - shooters who 
participate in the optional Pot will receive 70% of the current amount (approximately $360) if they run all 50 handicap targets.  If more than one 
shooter ties in breaking all 50, the 70% prize will be divided equally. 

 
Thanks to all for your participation. 

SINGLES:    HANDICAP:     DOUBLES:    

A CLASS: Carl Gacetta - 48  19-21 Yards: Bruce Kuhn / David Faingold - 47 (Tie)   A CLASS: Paul Dible - 49 

 Paul Dible - 46   Rich Dimisko - 40   Sonny Young - 40  

 Sonny Young - 41        

   25-27 Yards: Paul Dible - 41  B CLASS: Jeff Bailey - 45  

B CLASS: Rick Barker - 48       David Faingold - 41 

 Diane Dible - 46       Rick Barker - 40 

 Jack Ritchie - 45       

 Bruce Kuhn - 44      C CLASS: Diane Dible - 38  

 Jeff Bailey - 42       

 Dave Leiker / David Faingold - 41 (Tie)        

 Manny Boyd / Ted Okuno - 36 (Tie)        
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Match Results Cont. 

Military Bolt Action Bench Rest Match 7/26/20 

Fellow Members, If you have an old Military bolt action rifle in the back of your closet or your safe come on out and shoot with us. 
The entry fee is $5.00 for members and $13.00 for non-members.   

You will need a total of 25 rounds. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Our overall winner was Harold Lee with a total of 149 2X. 

Second was Tom Foster with a total of 146 1X. 
Third was Bill Chin with a total of 145 1X. 

 
Our next two matches will be 8/30/20 and 9/27/20.  We hope to see you there.  

First Relay for Group   First Relay for Score  

Place Rifle Score  Place Rifle Score 

1st    Tom Foster K-31 1.741  1st   Harold Lee 1903-A3 49 

2nd   Harold Lee 1903-A3 1.903  2nd  Bill Chin 1903-A3 48 1X 

3rd   Terry Humbargar K-31 2.672  3rd   Tom Foster K-31 48 

       

Second Relay for Group   Second Relay for Score  

Place Rifle Score  Place Rifle Score 

1st   Harold Lee 1903-A3 10147  1st   Harold Lee 1903-A3 50 1X 

2nd  Bill Chin 1903-A3 1.707  2nd  Martin Tuck 1903-A3 48 1X 

3rd   Tom Foster K-31 2.660  3rd   (TIE) Tom Foster K-31 48 

                      Bill Chin 1903-A3 48 

       

    Third Relay for Score    

    Place Rifle Score 

    1st   (TIE) Harold Lee  1903-A3 50 1X 

                     Tom Foster K-31 50 1X 

    2nd  Bill Chin 1903-A3 49 

    3rd   Terry Humbargar K-31 48 1X 

       



For Sale  

200 Yard Military Rifle Match - 8/1/20 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our next match will be on Saturday, Sept 5th @ 0830.  Practice and sight in will be available from 0730 - 0830.  We will also have a 
Military Pistol match following our regular shoot.   

 
Thoughts and prayers go out to Marvin Smith who fell and broke his right hip at our last match.  I understand his surgery was success-

ful and he is currently in rehab 
 

Bill Chin 303-931-6000 Steve Chagolla 303-887-9628          Randy Still 303-338-9408 

Master Class Rifle Score  Expert Rifle Score 

1st    Kent Beach 39 Finn 199-4x  1st     Manny Boyd K31 182-1x 

2nd   Harold Lee 03/A3 197-6x  2nd   Pete Chronis M1 Garand 181 

3rd    Rich Immel 96 Swede 197-4x     

4th    Terry Humbargar M1 Garand 196-5x     

5th    Bill Chin 03/A3 196-4x     

6th    AJ Wells M1 Garand 186-1x     

       

Distinguished Rifle Score  Sniper Rifle Score 

1st     Carrol Smith 03/A3 199-4x  1st    Wade Maddox 96 Swede 191-3x 

2nd   Steve Chagolla 03/A3 193-6x  2nd   Harold Lee 03/A3 187-6x 

3rd    Martin Tuck 03/A3 186-1x  3rd    Kent Beach K31 185-9x 

4th     Dave Humphrey 38 Swede 183-3x  4th    AJ Wells 98 Mauser 160-1x 

    5th    Marvin Smith 98 Mauser 149 
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Match Results Cont. 

OPTICS - Zeiss Conquest 4.5-14x44 black, reticle is a RZ1000, $400 OBO 
SHOT GUN CHOKES - 12 Gage shot Gun Chokes, STD INVECTOR Flush Mount Stainless Steel. 

FULL .700, Best Offer 
MOD .710   Best Offer 

 
Primers 

Winchester WLR Large Rifle Primers $30 OBO (1000 ct) 
Winchester WLRM Large Rifle Magnum Primers $35 OBO (1000 ct) 

 
Barnes Tipped 168gr 308 TTSX Boattail $30 OBO (50 ct) 
Nosler Ballistic Green Tip 125gr 308 Spitzer $20 OBO (50 ct) 
 
Contact:    Chris at 303-669-2948 



For Sale Continued 
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Lance pickup camper with stove, oven, cell charging station, propane fridge, furnace, toilet, shower inside and outside, sleeps four.  - $2,200.00 

Contact:    Richard at 720-771-7586 

Various 7 mm bullets - $10 

Harris BiPod 13-27” - $75 

Caldwell BiPod 9-13” - $25 

 

Contact:    Bill Magaziner at 303-877-7717 

Gun powder for sale: 
 
$20.00 each, factory sealed 
Accurate #9 - 2 lbs 
Winchester 244 - 2 lbs 
Winchester 572 - 1 lbs 
Open cans 1/2 full or more 
$10.00 each 
IMR 800-X 
IMR 4756 
Hodgdon HS 6 - 2 cans 
Lee reloading dies - 44-40 WCF, with shellholder 
$20.00 
 
Contact:    Text Mark @ 303-941-4552 or email, mjd4570@gmail.com 

M1 Garand 
H&R Receiver, approx. ’54 manufacture, mixed parts, service grade (w/CMP cert), barrel is 1+ muzzle 2 throat, original finish, good overall condition, 
approx. 50 enblocs, Union Fork and Hoe bayonet - $1300 
  
M1 Carbine 
Saginaw, approx. ’55 manufacture, 4 magazines, good condition, 200 rounds of factory ammunition- $800 
  
Ruger 44 mag Carbine 
Finger groove model without barrel band (not deer hunter), bottom feed tube magazine, very good condition - $1100 
  
Beretta 92F 
Good condition but has a few small scratches, 6 magazines – $600 
  
SKS 
Yugoslavian, never fired, approx. ’53 manufacture in Soviet Russia, rare early ‘Letter’ variant with blued bayonet and laminate stock but no re-arsenal 
markings, comes with original box owners manual, oil/solvent bottle. cleaning kit, and a bag of unused stripper clips - $1500 
  
Savage 10 FCP-HS 
.308 win, professionally threaded 24” heavy barrel, professionally bedded, timney 2 1/2lb trigger, factory HS precision stock, adjustable cheek riser, I 
have successfully engaged 8” plates to 1050 yards with this rifle - $800 
  
Contact:    Call or email Bob Cassara for additional details or pictures: 303-974-8499 – robert.cassara@outlook.com 
Happy to meet at AGC so you can handle and inspect, all transfers must follow CO state laws. 

mailto:mjd4570@gmail.com
mailto:robert.cassara@outlook.com


 

Newsletter Submission   
Newsletter submission deadline is on or before the 20th of each month by NOON. 

  You may mail, or email it to Nicole Quiring, Administrative Assistant 
P.O. Box 4038 

Parker, CO  80134 
Phone: 720-662-7589 

Email: AuroraGunClub@q.com 

Calendar of Events 

Save THE DATES FOR 2020 

Work Parties:  Sept 12th 

Swap Meet: Cancelled 

Deadline to Declare Candidacy for Elections: August 25th 

Annual Meeting:  October 4th 

Christmas Potluck:  Cancelled 
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Date Day Event Location Contact Person 

9/2 Wednesday 9:00am - AGC Trap Trap Don Phillips 

9/5 Saturday 7:30am - 200-yd Military Rifle Match 200-yard Bill Chin 

9/6 Sunday 7:00am - PSAC Berms 2 - 6 Matt Hess 

  8:00am - ATA Trap Trap Loren Kohler 

  9:00am - Black Powder Rifle 100-yard Chris Baker 

9/8 Tuesday 7:00pm - Board of Directors Meeting Clubhouse  

9/9 Wednesday 8:00am - Cowboy Action Shoot Berms 2 & 3 Bill Edick 

  9:00am - AGC Trap Trap Don Phillips 

9/12 Saturday WORK PARTY RANGE CLOSED  

9/13 Sunday 7:30am - NRA Action Pistol Berms 6 & 7 Bob Daneker  

  8:00am - Pistol Cartridge Silhouette Mike Benskin 

  9:00am - AGC Monthly Trap Trap #2 Rich Dimisko 

9/16 Wednesday 9:00am - AGC Trap Trap Don Phillips 

9/19 Saturday 8:00am - Smallbore 22 Lever Action Silhouette Mike Benskin 

  9:00am - Rimfire Bench Rest 100-yard Harold Lee 

9/20 Sunday 9:30am - Magnum Handgun MGP Emmanuel Boyd 

  Noon: Newsletter Submission Deadline—Can send before the 20th  Nicole Quiring 

9/23 Wednesday 9:00am - AGC Trap Trap Don Phillips 

9/26 Saturday 7:30am - NRA Silhouette Michael Ehr 

  8:00am - CMP 100-yard Rob Lucernoni 

9/27 Sunday 7:30am - NRA Silhouette Michael Ehr 

  9:00am - Military Bolt Action Bench Rest 100-yard Paul Lundberg 

9/30 Wednesday 9:00am - AGC Trap Trap Don Phillips 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 
 

9:00 am AGC Trap 

3 4 5 
7:30 am 200-yd 

Military Rifle Match 

 

 

9 - 1 Trap 

6 
7:00 am PSAC 

8:00 am ATA Trap 

9:00 am Black   

Powder Rifle 100yd 

9 - 1 Trap 

7 8 
 

 

 

7:00pm 

Board Meeting 

9 
8:00am Cowboy 

Action Shoot #2 & 3 

 

9:00 am AGC Trap 

10 11 12 

WORK 

PARTY 

RANGE 

CLOSED 

13 
7:30 am NRA Action 

Pistol #6 & 7 

8:00 am Pistol      

Cartridge Silhouette  

9:00 am AGC Monthly 

Trap   (Trap 2) 

 

9 - 1 Trap 

14 15 16 
 

9:00 am AGC Trap 

17 18 19 
8:00 am Smallbore 

22 Lever Action 

Silhouette  

9:00 am Rimfire 

Bench Rest 100yd 

9 - 1 Trap 

20 
9:30 am Magnum 

Handgun 

 

9 - 1 Trap 

 

Newsletter Deadline 

21 22 23 
 

9:00 am AGC Trap 

24 25 
 

 

26 
7:30 am NRA   

Silhouette 

 

8:00 am CMP 

100yd 

 

9 - 1 Trap 

27 
7:30 am NRA     

Silhouette 

9:00 am Military Bolt 

Action BR 100yd 

 

9 - 1 Trap 

28 29 30 
 

9:00 am AGC Trap 

   

Please refer to the notice for  

modified restrictions in             

Announcements. 

September 2020 


